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Radio Ramblings

by Jim Neiger, N6TJ

Oh well, that will teach me to not show-up to an SCCC
meeling: it can be hazardous to your apolitical leanings. 1

uees it's my turn, but 1 thonght that we once had elected

6TR to be President-for-Life! In those good old days, we
were less structured - occasional pizza and beer meetings, a
bi-monthly newspaper, and a SPRINT team. Today, we have
the occasional P & B meeting, a bi-monthly bulletin, and
THREE Sprint teams. In other words, we've concluded that if
it ain’t broke, don't fix it.

And that's the platform upon which I've run. It's easy to
appreciate that some may get frustrated in that the SCCC isn't
:I:arging around with great notions of leading the contest
world to higher levels. But we're pretty much a club of the will
of the members. Contests should be fun, primarily, and of a

rsonal nature, Oh sure, we carg the SCCC banner into

PRINT cumpctit.iuns. CQ WW DX team forays, aggregate
club competitions, and the like. But as Southern Califorma 1s
essentially laid-back, so is the SCCC.

Congratulations to KSRC and the gang on the recent 20th
anniversary issue of the NCJ. Best {;ﬁt. I think. Perhaps its
contents will inspire us to bigger and better things. KIAR has
similarly presented the results of his latest survey in the
Ftbrua% CQ Contest Column. _

e, of course, can develop our own notions as to the
future direction of contesting, There are some topics out there
for our consideration - both big and small:

How far do we go with computers and other forms of
automation (packet??). Will our sport one day be relegated to
the winner possessing the best software? I hope not. But in
the meantime, I'm enjoying N6TR's latest logging software,
immensely. .

I've heard a rumor that there's some consideration to
make the SPRINT even more challenging - instead of sending
'E;::ur own name, you send the name of your previous QSO!

uch.

Does the contest end when it's over, or is it OK to tape the
contest and complete your log at your leisure? A somewhat
controversial subject these days and one not likely to disappear
until definitive rules are in place. A K1AR survey somewhile
back seemed to indicate that most think taping is OK. Me too.

Is the contest community truly past its zenith, the graying

of its members irreversible, and the long-term bleak, as some
would suggest’

1t so, shouldn't each of us be making an effort to tell new
ops about contesting and the SCCC? Onpe thing that is
;Pparent_. however. scores are getting bigger. and bigger. and

IRRET.

o Congratulations to our CW SPRINT team in winning the
September competition, by the narrowest of margins: 24 points
out of 118K! That's equivalent to one-half QS0. And to SCCC
members WN4KKN/6, K6STI (at N6ND), and K6NA for
making the Top Ten. And to K6LL for his Top Ten score in
the Phone SPR (Phone?7?).

The most recent CW SPRINT even bordered on FUN. 80
meters, for once, was a blast. [t appears our #1 team may have
demolished the previous high team score. And the #2 team
was also well-represented. The #3 team seems to need some
work. 1 trust tll:;rai everyone got OX, QTPIE, BIGLID, and
Tree/Trey sorted out. Are these name swappers crazy, or just
mean?

As | write this column, my next departure for ZD8-land is
imminent. I hope I worked many of you in the ARRL CW test,

and look forward to seeing you at our next meeting. 73,
Jim, N6TJ

FROM THE EDITOR....

Another ARRL DX CW come and gone. This has
always been one of my favorite contests, moreso than the
"Worldwide. There are those who would have my neck for that
statement, but I've got to say, at least to me, CQWW is really
an acquired taste.

ARRL, on the other hand, comes to me more naturally. 1
think it is because all of THEM have to work all of YOU, and
can’t work each other...makes it much more manageable. Keep
in mind also that the SSB weekend is coming up, and that any
contribution to the SCCC aggregate score is most welcome.
~ Bob, WINQ, has pointed out a trend of steady improvement
in the club totals over the last year, and [ think he's right. He is
so confident of our performance of late that he, as our Vice
President and Contest Coordinator, wants to try and start

fielding a real team effort in the other big contests, like
Sweepstakes and, ahem, ARRL DX.




As the SCCC enters it's 16th year I say it is high time we
took on the Sweepstakes, certainly, if only in one of the smaller
categories (local or medium), and we have what it takes to
make a legitimate showing in the ARRL DX. I will be looking
to Bob, WONQ, to analize the Club’s performance trends, and
to Kevin, NC6U, for an analysis of the questionaires regarding

what we can expect in the way of member interest in concerted
efforts for next fall.
LI 3

Well, excuses are a curious thing - as extraordinary as they
sound sometimes, everybody seems to have one. I szl want to
apologize to everyone for the lateness of this issue - my excuse
is that life is still a real roller-coaster at the moment. I want to
tell you all, though, that stability is just around the corner. All
I can say right now, is, uh, you'll all get a chance to meet her at
Visalia and you’ll understand my point.

The good news is that I'll be moving into a house big

enough to accomodate publishing the SCCCORE and some
radios, for the first time in 8 years.,
L

Please take note of the following: Mike, KAG6SAR,
responded to my plea for a volunteer to collect scores for the
bulletin. Please send all score info to him from now on. Packet
is okay - he logs on and picks up his stuff at least twice a week.
[ would ask, also, that you quit sending it to me, either over
packet or in the mail, because it just gums up the works. It has
been areal zoo around here this time trying to keep everything
straight, and I think it has contributed to my overall level of
craziness. :

L B
I Received a note from our Colorado Posse leader, Bill.
AAGTT, also volunteering to collect scores, but Mike had
already been appointed the Deputy in charge of that. I have
asked Bill if he would consider being the guy to sort through
the 10-odd other bulletins we get and write a regular column
about any gems of wisdom they might contain.

Bill also asked me if I could help dispel the unsubstantiated
rumor propogated by the NCJ that he spent "a million dollars”
on the AAGTT contest staion. To quote Bill, T made a few
dollars when I sold my record company to Capitol
Records/EMI last year, and reinvested some of the proceeds in
my life’s dream -- a world class ham radio contest station. But a
million dollars? NO way!"

[ have contacted the NCJ about this in hopes they’ll see fit
to tactfully retract the comment. Everybody is always looking
for a good excuse for why the other guy beat him. People seem
much more willing to jump on something like this, rather than

believe for a second that superior operating skills might be a
factor....
& & B

For the last time, I ask anyone who hasn’t taken the time to
fill out the Questionaire to do so immediately and send it in.
Kevin will be needing them. I will have blank ones at the
meeting on Saturday.

Also of note, Ray, N6VR, has supplied me with a rather
complete list of Bureau addresses for callsigns which start with
"U". If anyone would like a copy of this, you can get from him
or me for an SASE.

And, see what I mean about excuses? I just can't take the
time to do up a little article about the 9 roster corrections and
8 new additions I have in my file. I promise-promise-promise to
publish a completely up-to-date roster with the next issue, just
before Visalia IF ANYONE HAS ANY CORRECTIONS,
ESPECIALLY IF YOU WANT YOUR PHONE NUMBER

INCLUDED OR TAKEN OFF, please send the info to the
P.O. Box.

L L

Finally, please address any packets for me 0 me and do not
send them to anywhere else, including W6UE. This is the only
way we can be sure I'll actually get them. W6UE is a pretty
busy club station, and some of those messages seem to be
getting lost.

- That's 1t from this end. I want to thank the many members
who have kept me in their thoughts while I'm going through
this crap. You guys are the best. I have gotten at least

10 notes in various forms, all encouraging me to hang in there
and wishing an expeditious return to normal life. With support
like that I'm getting along fine. Again, thanks.

Mark, WAGOTU

THE VICE PREZ SEZ....

Congrats to SCCC CW
victory over the Society of
Sprint. Actually we only

int Team #1 on their crushing
idwest Contesters in the Fall '01
won by one QSO or so, but what the
heck! It looks like the Sprimt Clinic at N6AA's paid off.

The SCCC Sported 3 teams taking first, seventh, and twellth
places. Congrats also to the August '91 NAQP SSB team for a
total blowout and a FIRST PLACE finish of better than twice
their nearest competition. Honorable mention goes to the
September '91 SSB Sprint team for it's second place finish, and
the August '91 NAQP CW team for a forth place finish,

It looks like the SCCC teams did very well again in the
recent January and February '92 NAQPs and Sprints. In the
CW Sprint, it Jooks like we may have beat our September '91
effort by 10-15K points. Preliminary score info is included in
this issue.

The ARRL DX CW is behind us. Please remember to
indicate "SCCC" in the club affiliation section of your summary
sheet. Do likewise for the SSB portion as well.

The last thing I want to mention at this time is a "heads up”
for the '92 Sweepstakes. I plan to stir up some serious interest
among club members to beat the current all-time SCCC record
for club competition in the SS, Who knows, we may even be
able to win the gavel for high club aggregate score in the
medium-sized club cat :

Many club members have already indicated a desire to pour
on the steam for this one. Start making plans now and help the
SCCC "take the gavel." I will be publishing more info on this
subject in the future along with a compilation of past SCCC
Sweepstakes scores, etcetera. See you at the next club
meeting. 73 es GL,

Bob, WONQ
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SCORES

Welcome to the SCORES page of the
bulletin. This month these numbers

were collected by several different
members including KA6SAR, WONQ, and
WAG0OTU. Many of you members mailed
in your scores - thank you very
much indeed.

For future issues will you please
telephone, mail, or Packet your
scores to KA6SAR? This is the only
way to assure they will get onto
this report in the future.

Asterisks (*) denote personal bests
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NA SPRINT CW -- FEBRUARY 1992
TEAM 1
N6AA 324/47
N6TR 329/43
KSNA 326/43
N6TJ 309/46
N6ND (N6CW) 12,50 -~ 314/40
WEYA 299/44
N6ZZ* 200/43
K6LL 297/43
WEAQ (WABOTU)* 204 /42
N6VR )Z,32% ___ 268/46
TEAM 2
NC6U 262/42
N4EA 236/44
WEUQF 226/41
WEMVW* 218/42
KVOI 214/38
KAGSAR 47/19
TEAM 3
KY7TM 2,54 — 204741
TEAMLESS
ACBT 268/40
NA SPRINT SSB -- FEBRUARY 1992
K6LL 325/47
NC6U 206/44
NGHC 241/44
WE6HAL 157/32
WINQ 111/30

S ———— —— —— e, e N T T T —— — — — — — — — — — — —

NA QSO PARTY -- JANUARY 1992 CW
TEAM 1
KE6LL 669/227
W6AQ (WABOTU)* 624/214
WeuUQF 579/180
K6X0 493/160
WE7B $9:3 /.0 TF:
TEAM 2
AB6FO 545/191
WONQ 250/137
W6HAL 84/ 50
N6AA 28/ 20
NA QS0 PARTY -- JANUARY 1992 SSB
W6UE (KAG6SAR) 1262/214
WINQ 50/ 20

. . — — — — —— — e — S T . R . e . e e — —

CQWW CW (Some additional scores)

S/0

HC10T (W6XD) 4.7T M
K60Y 919/166/406 = 1.2 M
NeLL (160) 72/ 127 16 = 2.9 K
M/S

AAGTT 1517/155/384 = 2.3 M
KIeX 380/113/200 = 310 K
M/M

NE6ND 3092/178/512 = 5.9 M
N6eDX 3170/181/493 = 5.6 M
WEBA 2252/166/406 = 3.7 M
CQWW SSB

S/0

V29W (KDEWW) 691656/130/439 = 9.3 M
M/S

AABTT 2593/160/432 = 4.1 M
WABIET 1613/112/290 = 1.5 M
KI6X 1055/1356/342 = 1.8 M
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ARRL 160 METER CONTEST

S/0

AABTT

N6LL (WAGCDR)
K6NA

. S S — — — — —

ARRL 10 METER CONTEST

S/0
AAGTT
K6SVL (Low Pwr SSB Only)

M/S
N6LL (+WAGBCDR)

CQ 160 METER CONTEST CW

S/0

WOZV

WTXR

N6LL (WAGCDR)
KG7B

N6ND

KVOI

M/S

WOUN
N6DX
WEUE

e e i e — — — —— —— — — — —— —— . W

ARRL DX CW

S/0

WEUE (KA6SAR)
WABIET

N6AV

NEG6I

— e o e e o S S

615/79
987/77
171/58

— S T TR S I . —

2481/223
1499/128

705/122

900/75
?nnggg;}
560/66
535/63
446/60
300/38

882/73
656/72
212/46

1724/281
869/279
7150/205
162/ 82

SCCC OBLAST TOTALS by Ray,

NeVR

I G N A e e —— —— — — —— — — | —— — — — — | — —— —— S — T W I W ——

- e —— — ——

WAGIET

K6JYO
AAGTT
K6XT

KGBAR
KF6HI

For additions or corrections contact

Ray,

H (805) 649-9696
W (805) 982-5778

Shame on the rest of you for not

N6VR at the following numbers:

turning in your score for this list.



Minutes of the Last Meeting

The December meeting of the Southern California
Contest Club was post-TRW Swapmeet style held at Coco's
Restaurant very conveniently located about a mile from the
Swapmeet. It was a rainy day at the Swapmeet, so several
members gathered early. Further discussion netted the fact
that 11am would be a fine time to schedule the meeting under
non-ramy circumstances. We will repeat this exact same

meeting format for the next meeting to be held on February 29.
Those present were:

NGAA = DICK
W6AE - RED
NGAV - JERRY
EOBGL - DALE
ED&BTD - CHARLENE
AB6FO0 - EEN
E6GXO - EEITH
WGHAL - LEON
W6HX = TED
E6JEY - DOUG
ESKET - JOE
WEMDH - JERRY
WEMEB - TERRY
WONQ - BOB
NGNW - NEAL
WBG6OEE - RICK
WAG0TU - MARK
E60Y - BRUCE
HC&6U0 - KEVIN
WEEV - BILL
N6VR - RAY
WEXD = ART
HWATZTN - MIKE
NG6ZZ - PHIL

Most of the members present dined out of an
unrestricted menu and the service was quite c%nud in spite of
the fact that we had a single waitress; she did an outstanding
job and we made arrangements to make the next time go even
more smoothly. ) ;

The meeting was one of the most stimulating and
memorable in recent memory. Not only did we enjoy our usual
dose of Contest-related tall tales (and short ones), we did, in
fact, actually get around to some serious business. We elected a
slate of officers to head up the SCCC for the next two years.
Elected in his absence, as the last issue warned, was Jim
Neiger, N6T], to serve as President (Just kidding, really, Jim

Name:

SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA CONTEST CLUB MEMBERSHIP FORM
Dues are 85 per year. Gifts are appreciated. New Members fill out the following:

had agreed to his nomination in October). Bob, WINQ), agreed
o serve the next term as Vice President, the office which he
only recently inherited when Morgan, NGJVW, resigned in
August.

Also occuring in Jim's absence, and about which we will
not hear the end to be sure, the members present agreed to a
dues increase from $4 ear to $5 per year. This was due
largely to an eloquent plea from the Bulletin Editor/Treasurer
(de facto) Mark, TU, who pointed out that after 6 issues
and a whole annual cycle had passed, the treasury had about
$40 in it and SCCCORE issues cost more like $50. A lot of
people EI%II;Ed with Mark, but he won. (nya - ed.)

ere followed a lively discussion headed by outgoing
President Kevin, NC6U, about several of the trends made
obvious by a cursory look at the Questionaires (if you haven't
sent yours in, shame on you). Discussed were things like:
Should the SCCC sponsor awards? On a scale from 1 to 7 how
img_nrtmt is a Club Banquet? (answer: 99). Many are interested
in Field Day, but many are not as well. Should the SCCC lead
the way toward a national coalition of contest ops for
establishing proper judging standards? The sentiment was
mostly along the lines that the independent informal (and
extremely professionally administered - ed) system of
judgement by peers initiated by N6TR, N6AA, and N6TJ had
managed to accomplish this already, with the number of
Serious operators nnté}aarticipaling approaching zero this year
and the error rates of all the participants getting better and
better as our system of analysis gets cleaner and cleaner.

Last but not least, setting off some excellent exchanges
was the question: Should sponsors require top level
competitors to keep audio tapes of their operations? Several
members present thought that it was too much to ask, bt most
of those disagreeing conceded that you should if you were
virmg for the top ten, which is all we really meant in the first
place. Those iumg for all the marbles shnuid be able to justify
their entries if push should come to shove.

Many present were interested in finding out how those
who did keep audio tapes did it, nuts- and bolts-wise. We went
around the room and everybody who tapes their operations
then gave a brief descriptiou ol the recorder they used, how
many cassettes they needed to do 48 hours, and how they
E::ked up the audio from their rigs. This discussion proved to

of such great interest that it was agreed a feature article
should follow in SCCCORE detailing all this information with a
isting of ql_u_g)plicm and prices. Stay tuned (;n to speak).

. e meeting adjourned around 2pm after 3 hours of

ood times, decent food, and a sweet but harried waitress,
issie, to whom we owe a round of thanks.

Call: i

Address:

Everyone: [J Check here if you would like a club badge - include an additional $5.

Current Members: Check your mailing label on the back of this form. If everything

r is current, fine. Just send this in with a check. If there are changes, note them.
Mail to: SCCC c¢/o Mark, WA60TU - Box 4 - Sierra Madre. CA 91025-0004
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